
The first annual “Contending for THE Faith” lectureship was conducted in a very cold and rainy July.
Lessons were taught in the tent and in the regular church meeting place: the converted house at right.

Eight American preachers and local preacher Stephane Maillet preached thirty-three lessons
from July 5th through 10th.

Wives of the preachers and women of the 
The lectureship preachers with two local Riverview church.
members of the Riverview church.

Our Chaparral found a comfortable home for the week in a crowded Campers City
on the north side of Moncton.



We visited Fredericton, the capital of New Brunswick, for two days
with a view to rebuilding the church there on a future visit.

We visited the church in Houlton, Maine. Only six local Christians
were in attendance. Two other visitors, also staying in our
campground, brought the total attendance to ten.


